From: Paul Carter 
Sent: 12 July 2011 16:12
To: Planning
Cc: Councillor James Macnamara; Councillor Mike Kerford Byrnes
Subject: Planing Proposal for Wincote, Cow Lane
Dear Sirs/Madam,
 

We wish to object to the proposal (Refs:  11/00114/F and 11/00115/CAC) for the following reasons:
 

1) Traffic Impact and Highway safety. 
 

This proposal will lead to more traffic in the village, particularly along Cow Lane which is also a public footpath with no pavement. This lane is used by walkers, children, dog walkers, horse riders as well as farm access.  This section of the village becomes heavily congested during school access times, we are particulary concerned for the safety of the children and mothers who walk them to school.
 

2)  Privacy, Visual Impact
 

This development is totally out of scale with the character of the neighbourhood and much larger than the property it replaces.  We also consider that the property will present a prominent eyesore from the Grade II Listed Rousham eyecatcher and local walks.  It will impact on heritage views of the village including the Grade II Listed church.
 

3) Noise and Disturbance
 

There will be considerable disturbance during construction with a huge earth moving operation, which will lead to serious traffic problems along the narrow village streets.  The noise of such activities will affect neighbouring properties, school and church.
 

The current house and parking are completel hidden from Cow Lane.  But the new development will place them within the view of the street and properties on Cow Lane which will lead to disturbance of the neighourhood with noise, headlights and car park lighting.
 

4)  Impact on the Character of the Area
 

This proposal affects the historic conservation core of Steeple Aston which consists predominantly of stone built cottages.  The new property is completely out of character, with very large walls, a timber and glass facade and a flat roof, totally out of keeping with the surrounding dwellings.
 

5)  Effect on the Natural Environment
 

We envisage a loss of historic apple trees, plus large sections of hedgerows and herbacious borders.  We are also concerned about the drainage, especially with a proposed lake extending onto a neighbouring farmer's land.
 

In summary, we feel that the proposed plan will disturb the much loved and admired ambience of the village.  We would strongly urge the Council not to approve the requested planning permission.
 

Yours faithyfully
 

 

 

Dr P A and Mrs A Carter
Cragside, Middle Aston, OX25 5PX
